[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes: Bachelors of Science: Program Advisory Committee Meeting for Architecture, Interior Design, and Sustainability in the Built Environment (potential) programs
Friday, 12/8/2023
Attendees:
· Joseph Lucido M. Arch RED LEED AP current full-time faculty, Palomar College
· Jessica Newman MFA, MA current full-time faculty, Palomar College
· Ginger Rabe M.SD current part-time faculty, Palomar College  
· Brett Tullis M. Arch, RA, LEED AP current part-time faculty, Palomar College
· Riccardo Ferguson M. Arch RA current part-time faculty,  Palomar College
· Amanda Smith PhD
· Jim Miller M.EE
· Bob Scott PhD, LEED AP 
Agenda:
11:00am 
Introductions
11:15am 
Tour of facilities at the Rancho Bernardo Campus.
11:30am
Lunch while Joe and Jessica present the vision for the program. Explained the Program Description, Program Goals, and Program Outcomes for BSSBE and how the lower divisions of Architecture and Interior Design will feed into this new upper division program. Joe and Jessica also outlined the BDP application and approval process. Everyone was enthusiastic about the possibilities. Brett said that they just hired someone for his firm, Sillman Architects, with these exact skills. He feels this is a growing field, and in the future every mid to large size architecture and design firm will employ a sustainability specialist. As a planner for the city of Del Mar, Bob agreed that the skills being taught in this program would set up students for a position in local government as well.
12:00pm
Group discussion of each class and sequencing of classes. 
A big topic of discussion was General Education classes. Amanda suggested a Probability and Statistics class, as students will be dealing with Data Analysis, and they need to be able to determine the difference between good and bad data sets. Amanda also suggested a science class in Thermodynamics (practical not theoretical) might help with the Building Systems classes and understanding the building envelope. Jim suggested a class in Effective Communications as a Gen Ed class. Based on his experience working at the Environmental Protection Agency and San Diego Association of Governments, a big part of his job has been making presentations and specifically finding a way to make data visually interesting. We all agreed that most jobs our students would pursue involve making presentations. 
Joe suggested that the final semester, students present their Thesis project in a formal setting. He suggested that this take place off-campus, in a large group meeting space with a dias and stage. Bob said he could offer us the meeting room at the City of Del Mar. Jim said he could get us a space in downtown San Diego at the SANDAG building too.
1:00pm
Specialists from the present group were assigned classes in their specialty to write a Course Description and Course Learning Outcomes for each class assigned to them. As not all present are working in academia we went over the definition of these terms, and Palomar College’s guidance on creating Course Learning Outcomes.
1:30 
Everyone works on their descriptions and outcomes, both individually and in a group.
2:00
Meeting adjourned. Joe and Jessica will follow up with the group when we hear back from the BDP committee.

